BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of Council held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Monday 27 January 2014
	Present
	
	Cllrs Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Mrs Shapland, Lucas, Mrs Chugg, Anderson, Lord, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Smith and Gilbert.


	265/2013/14
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Spear, Bonds and Mrs Chesters.



	266/2013/14
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council
	The Chairman informed members that the Devon  Flood Strategy consultation had now ended but an extension to the end of the month had been granted to Braunton, as Devon  County Council had failed to inform the Parish Council that the consultation existed.  

The Chairman informed Members that the Community Emergency Plan for Braunton was nearly complete and would be submitted to Council shortly for consideration.



	267/2013/14
	Declarations of Interest


	There were none.

	268/2013/14
	Finance


	The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the sum of £16,859.38.

(N/C)



	269/2013/14
	Devon Youth Service in Braunton
	The Chairman welcomed Sara Parkin from the Devon Youth Service.  Sara Parkin introduced herself as the Area Manager covering Braunton and Ilfracombe.  

In Braunton the Youth Service provides an early help preventative service helping with the development of young people in the community.  It operates a youth club three nights of the week for people between the ages 11-25 years old although their core age group is between 13-19 years old. On average 45 young people attend the Braunton Youth Club per evening.  This service helps to build relationships with young people in the community and provides advice on contraception, bullying and drug abuse.  The service also enables young people to make informed decisions about their life choices by challenging their views and attitudes. Sara currently has a team of eight staff who are qualified in youth and community studies to a level of NVQ3 or Degree.

The Youth Service was reviewed last September when the service suffered a £970k cut, which resulted in half the Youth Service staff being made redundant.  The Youth Service is now under review again, which is currently out for consultation.   At present there are no new models in place for the future of the youth service but it is possible that it could cease to be a universal service.

The proposed £3.7 million cut to the youth service equates to a 30% cut within the service.  There are currently 33 youth centres across the South West. In the last two years there has already been a 25% reduction in the service.

The recent Offstead report for targeted social care was poor and there are concerns that if preventative care is removed altogether this will result in more people ending up in targeted care.  The problem with preventative care is it is difficult to evidence outcomes making the service vulnerable to cuts.

Sara informed members that the youth have been very proactive in campaigning to keep the service and have already raised a petition with 9000 signatures.  Sara extended an invitation to all Councillors to attend the Braunton Youth Club.

RESOLVED: That

a. Sara Parkin be thanked for her informative presentation.

b. Sara Parkin to return to a future Council meeting once proposals have been put forward by Devon County Council.

(N/C)




270/2013/14.   Planning

(a) 56787
Variation of condition 2 (approved plans) attached to planning 



permission 55441 to allow for larger garage & siting of greenhouse



and shed at Orchard Barn, Braunton.

Applicant:
Mr & Mrs J Daniel

Comment
Recommend approval

(b) 56461
Conversion of barn to form one dwelling at Peggys Pound, Sanfield, 



Lobb, Braunton.

Applicant:
Messrs M & N Cleghorn Anderson

Comment
Recommend that this application be deferred to enable further information to be obtained from the Local Planning Authority.

WITHDRAWN APPLICATION

This application has been withdrawn and is no longer being considered by the planning department.

56673

Extension to dwelling at The Mount, East Street, Braunton EX33 2EA

NOTICES OF DECISION

Permission for Development

56594

Demolition of outbuildings & boundary walls to form new visibility splay 

parking bay & highway crossover with reinstatement of boundary walls 

at 46 South Street, Braunton.

56568

Conversion of garage to habitable rooms & first floor extension above 



at 38 Hazel Avenue, Braunton.

56677

Erection of storage building and workshop at Whitegates, Braunton.

56828

Application for non-material amendment to planning permission 54417



to allow use of garage as additional bedroom at 23 Saunton Road, 



Braunton.

Refusal Permission for Development

56608

Erection of dwelling & garage at land adjacent 126 South Street, 



Braunton.

56654
Conversion of covered reservoir to form one unit of holiday accommodation at Fairlynch Reservoir, Willoway Lane, Braunton.

	271/2013/14
	New Seating Area in Recreation Ground
	Members considered the proposed new seating area to be placed inside the Recreation Ground.  The Council considered two possible locations and agreed to place the new seating area adjacent to Exeter Road, as this location would provide natural surveillance and street lighting.

RESOLVED: That the

a. new seating area be situated adjacent to Exeter Road, as shown on map in appendix A.

b. Parish Clerk to meet with Proludic regarding the design of the area and to resubmit revised designs to Council for approval.

(N/C)



	272/2013/14
	Town and Parish Fund (TAP)
	The Parish Clerk reported that the deadline for TAP funding applications for the current year is 28 February 2014.  The Clerk requested if Councillors had any projects that they might want to deliver under the TAP scheme.  

It was noted that a restriction of the funding was that you must work with at least one other parish council, except for towns who can work alone under the scheme.  If councils do not have a suitable project at present it is possible to roll the funding into next year. It was suggested that the money could be used to clean up the bus shelters.

RESOLVED:  That this years TAP fund for Braunton be rolled into next year to provide the Council will time to investigate possible projects that can be delivered using the funding.

(N/C)



	273/2013/14
	Town and Country Planning Act 1990 – section 247
	The Chairman circulated a map showing the proposed stopping up of the highway at Pill Gardens, Braunton.

RESOLVED:  That this item be noted.

(N/C)


IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (3).

	274/2013/14
	Caen Street Car Park Drainage Easement
	Members noted that the developer had failed to make the site meeting arranged for Wednesday 22 January and noted that a second site meeting would take place on Friday 31 January 2013.

(N/C)




The meeting closed at 8.05p.m.



............................................... The Chairman
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